Online Committee Meeting 8th June 2021 via Zoom.


Minutes for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 8th June 2021 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis (AW), Helen Le Page (HLP), Stephen Peacock (SP), Steve McKinley (SMcK), Melanie Slade (MS), Debra Robinson (DR)
2. Apologies: Jane Archer (JA) Paul Fox (PF) Gill Sharp (GS)
3. Minutes from meeting 6th April 2021 approved by all.
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED/CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	SP has spoken to Adrian Butter regarding NT liaison.
	SP to hand over documentation/contact names etc.

	Club Development Plan
	AW still working on it.

	JK surplus funds request
	Still in progress.

	Covid action
	No further updates

	Club document storage
	Any access issues contact SMcK.  Make sure you have signed out of your own google account. 

There is a flickr account for photos.

	AW asked MS how POCS were progressing?
	MS will update us when she has investigated a few possibilities.  

	New areas suggested for mapping.  

Aldershot Park and surrounding area not big enough for a SS, but could be used for Wed training


	SMcK still to look at Mels suggested area and report back.


	CHAIRMANS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	SCOA/SEOA Membership
Some members did change their affiliation back after the BOF error, but many seem not to have done.  We now have approximately 140 SCOA members and 41 SEOA members.  AW feels it would be more beneficial to the club to return to the more even split that we usually have.  

Membership levels are almost back to the same as last year.

SUPER STARS

Ross has suggested he would like to plan something for either the 14th/21st July.

The bursar at Eagle House is checking his insurance to see whether we can use their grounds as usual.

BML MAPS
Now based opposite Alice Holt so very local.
CHRIS JAMES
Alan would like to pass on the news that one of our founder members Chris James dies on the 8th June.

SCOA will be hosting the British champs 2023.  Cold Ash/Hambledon have been suggested.  Open invitation for planner/relays/co-ordinator etc.

SS PRINTABLE CONTROL DESCRIPTIONS

Should we offer these on Saturdays next season. Steve is happy to put them on the website for home printing, but has enough problems getting courses out of the planners in the days before hand!
	Perhaps a reminder in Nov to encourage people back to the usual split and to check their affiliation carefully.

The committee feel its important to get embers together again so yes, we would like something to go ahead.  It would have to be a different format to usual and it was suggested that everyone brings their own picnic instead of a BBQ.
We will continue to use BML for event maps, but try and use Colin for training maps when he is available.
AW and others on the committee to ask members who might have known him for items for a BOF (and maybe SNaggers) obituary.
AW to send info to Lucy for Snaggers.
SMcK happy to do this IF planners send him the descriptions in good time.


	SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing to report
	


	TREASURERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	£270 schools donations deposited – Any ideas how it should be spent?
· Approx. £1500 of membership fees received.

· Bank accounts total around £22,000 to date.
	Will be used to fund the junior team to go to the YBT.
SMcK to write to schools and thank them.


	EVENT SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Alice Holt level D now scheduled 12th June thanks to Mel's stellar efforts and perseverance
SN Trophy organisation: On Sunday, I confirmed with Katherine and Sue that permissions were agreed as much as can be guaranteed at the moment, so they should go ahead with reserving first aid, toilets etc. Of course, covid may changes things going forward but we need to plan as if it won't. Deposits may need to be paid but will hopefully be refundable if the event gets cancelled

The latest map for LVN has been sent out to the planners

The Controller for LVN has been contacted to set a schedule for the planning

Woking council will be meeting after June 21st government update in order to discuss the permission for the Horsell urban for Aug 30th

Paul Wallace-Stock has agreed to organise Horsell. Paul Fox has agreed to plan. We have been sent possible courses from Tim Scarborough which were originally intended for MapRunF. Paul F can either re-use these, moving the start / finish or can plan new courses and we will upload the MapRun courses after the live eventLord Wandsworth school have been approached for a map update and a possible sprint event over the summer. No reply as yet (as far as I know)

The SN Christmas dinner will need to be tentatively booked if we plan to hold one this year
Training event permissions are sorted for most Wednesdays throughout the summer. We have been a bit more particular about getting permissions this year due to them still being seen as small club gatherings, but when do we need permissions and when are we ok to not have?
Should we make the training evening more flexible so that they are on Wednesday if we can tag on to a BAOC event but are otherwise on a Tues or Thurs to avoid the clash with army events?
Axel has requested permission to use Southwood for a Wednesday event


	The committee would like to thank MS for all her work in ensuring this event can go ahead next week.
DR to make enquiries about a cancellation safe booking.

Many councils do not seem interested. JA to email and ask if in future we need to continue asking permission for training session.

DR to put out survey asking members what they think to training and days.

SMcK to follow up with Axel and Colin.


	DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS’ REPORT
	

	Gruffolo Trail progressing, but statues still need to be placed.
Juniors:

Some new faces appearing.  Some of our former St. Andrews runners have entered the Alice Holt event without any pushing from Gill Prowse (who has moved to another school)

Training:

Do we have enough qualified/licenced coaches?
Do we need them for adult training or just juniors?


	AW to ask Lawrence to check this out.


	MAPPING OFFICERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	SMcK would like to purchase a 2021 OCAD subscription – 3 Year License
	The committee have approved this purchase.  SMcK will make the purchase but will monitor the development of OMAP for the future.


	TEAM CAPTAINS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Yvette Baker Trophy: the junior team will be competing in the delayed 2020 final at Westonbirt on 4th July. They finished second at the Bloom Wood SCOA qualifier event on 16th May, one point behind BKO and one point ahead of TVOC - a very close match! The result did not affect our previously earned eligibility for the final.

British Sprint Relay championships: the event is scheduled for Saturday 21st August, but will not be confirmed until after 21st June. Formal permission is required from the local authority in Skelmersdale, and they won't issue that until full lockdown easing is confirmed. Entries are not expected to open before the final permissions are obtained.

To the best of my knowledge, there are currently no other club relay or team competitions scheduled for 2021 that are relevant to SN.

It is intended to stage a Club Championship event in the autumn, potentially on Wisley (as was planned for 2020). The resumption of a normal event programme for the accommodation of things like SN League and SN Handicap remains hampered by continuing difficulties in obtaining permissions, and the uncertainties over other local clubs' event plans.

	


	AOB
	ACTION

	Membership Update:

Current membership stands at 199 (180 BO and 19 Local/Life Members)

At AGM in Sep20, total was 212 (191 BO and 21 Local/Life Members)

Ie. loss of 13 members since AGM. (18 in, 31 out) – explained below

Since AGM, changes are:

+ 18 new BO members (one Axel transferred from Local)

- 6 known transfers to other clubs (Brays X3, Pybus x2, and O’Hara)

- 23 lapsed members (8 St Andrews juniors, 4 for known reasons and 11 others)

- 2 Local members have not renewed yet.

SN Information Backup: I’ve uploaded a copy of my current Email Distribution List to Google Drive. I’ll update it periodically.


	

	A letter was sent to the committee from Calvin Manning asking whether another member should be made a life member due to his contributions to the club.  The committee felt that this wasn’t the most appropriate thanks in this situation but have come up with another idea to show our gratitude.

	Our idea will be revealed in due course.  HLP to respond to Calvin in the meantime with our idea.

	Can we ask Lawrence to put up more info on the website about Wednesday Training
	JA to discuss with him what info is needed.


Date of meeting: 24th August 2021 
Helen Le Page
SN Sec

8th June 2021
